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January 7th, 2025 

Chinese Version to follow English Version  

中文版於英文版後 

 

Dear Parents, 

 

Wishing everyone a Happy New Year full of hope, health and happiness! 

 

Wednesday, January 29, is Chinese New Year Day. On behalf of the Chinese School staff, I extend our 

warmest wishes for an auspicious and joyful "Year of the Snake." 

 

Report Cards: We believe the purpose of exams is not for the sake of earning good grades, but rather to 

attain a useful and knowledgeable skill in real life. Parents, please read, sign, and have your child(ren) 

return the report cards to their teacher to use in the next semester.  

 

Pencil Calligraphy Contest: The annual Pencil Calligraphy Contest will be held on Saturday, January 11 

(Saturday Program) and Wednesday, January 15 (After School Program).  

 

Our annual Read Aloud Contest will be held on Saturday, January 18, 2025 at 1pm. Attached you will find 

the contest Entry Form. Class teachers will distribute the Read Aloud Contest texts to students based on 

their corresponding age groups and teach these texts in class. Parents, please encourage your child(ren) to 

practice at home and be their most supporting audience.  

 

To celebrate the New Year, we will hold cultural classes throughout this month. In addition to teaching 

students origins and traditional customs, there will also be activities for students to write festive Chinese 

New Year couplets. Parents are welcome to join the fun!  

Remember to post the Chinese New Year couplets on the walls and pillars of your home sooner than later, 

because before you know it, there will be a new set of couplets to post next year! 

 

Below is the activities schedule:  

Brush Calligraphy/Chinese New Year couplets 

 

Saturday Program: Saturday, January 18, 2025 

SMK, SM1, SM2:  9:10am -10:20am at Student Cafeteria 

SM3/SM4, SM5/SM8:  10:30am -11:45am at Student Cafeteria 

 



 

After School Program:  Wednesday, January 15, 2025 

All classes: 3:10pm - 4:20pm at Chinese School office 

 

Note: Saturday, January 25, is St. Anne's Open House, no Chinese School.  

                   Gong Hay Fat Choy!! 

 

Sincerely, 

Eva Wong 

 

 

親愛的家長                                                  

一元復始，萬象更新；祝福大家新年新希望，事事順心如意.  

而一月二十九日星期三是中國新年正日，我謹代表全體教職員，祝賀 大家  

        蛇年行大運，萬事亨通，闔家安康，恭喜發財!!  

 

成績單: 請家長多加關注成績較弱的部分，並能時常陪孩子一起說說、寫寫中文，

對孩子的學習肯定會有所幫助.考試的目的不是為成績高低，而是藉此重溫學過的

知識，而能實際用在生活裡.家長閱畢成績單，簽名後，請交回給老師，以備下學

期續用.  

 

校內鉛筆書法寫字比賽日期：週六班 1/11，課後班 1/15(星期三). 

本學年度校內朗讀比賽將於2025年1月18日(星期六)下午一時舉辦, 請參閱附件. 

各班老師依照學生年齡組別將發給朗讀文稿並在課堂上教導，請各位家長多加鼓勵, 

並做他們最好的聽眾.  

 

迎接新年，本月將舉辦迎春揮毫寫春聯，歡迎家長一起來參加。回家後記得要將新

寫好的春聯貼在房間或廳裡的牆柱上。很快的，明年這個時候就要換上另一幅了。

活動時間如下： 

毛筆書法/寫春聯    

週六班: 1/18/2025  

1. SMK, SM1, SM2 :     9:10am - 10:20am  學生餐廳 

2. SM3/SM4, SM5/SM8  10:30am - 11:45am  學生餐廳 

 



課後班: 星期三 1/15/2025 

全體學生:  3:10pm - 4:20pm  中文學校辦公室 

 

備註: 1/25 星期六，為聖亞納學校開放日，週六班不上課 

吳曉立 敬啟 

 


